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310.
Mrs D van der Walt (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:


Whether, in light of the planned investment in infrastructure development, her Department will consider raising the wall of the Tzaneen dam in Limpopo;  if not, why not;  if so, what are the relevant details?

---0---

REPLY: 

Yes.  The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry will consider raising the wall of the Tzaneen Dam.  Studies undertaken in 1998 have indicated that the yield of the Dam could be increased by 4,4 million cubic metre per annum (an increase of 7%) at an estimated cost of R67 million, if the dam wall is raised by 3,5 metres.  The acceptability of raising the dam wall by installing gates is currently being reviewed and may require a more costly solution to contain risk to the structure.  The issue of the recovery of the cost from the users also require further investigation.  Such development will be subject to environmental authorisation as required in terms of the Environment Conservation Act, 1989 (Act 73 of 1989) and the National Environmental Management Act, 1998 (Act 107 of 1998).

